
Motion – Condolences to the Royal Family 
 
This council joins with the Mayor in sending its sincere condolences to His Majesty King 
Charles III and the entire royal family on the death of Queen Elizabeth II. We remember with 
affection, respect and sincere gratitude the Queen’s lifetime of duty and of tireless service to 
the people of our country, the Commonwealth and the world. We are consoled in our 
sadness by the hope which is inherent in the passing of the Crown to a new generation, and 
we look forward with optimism to the coronation of our new Sovereign. God save the King!  
 
Proposed:  Councillor Mike Baldock 
Seconded: Councillor Alan Horton 
 


